Peabody College Curriculum Study Scholarships

The following letter to Mr. Earl Kauffman, President of K.H.& P.E.A., is self-explanatory. Any member of our profession interested in securing such a scholarship for study at Peabody College next summer should make application to Dale Zeller, Curriculum Director, State Department of Education, Topeka. It would be a fine thing for Health and Physical Education to be represented in one of these scholarships:

Dear Mr. Kauffman:

The Committee for Peabody is chosen from people in general education fields. If you have a person that you think would qualify to serve on this phase of the work we would be very happy to have the application of that person. Many things govern the choice of an applicant—geographical distribution, sections of the school system, and the kind of work to be done—but we would like to have applications from those interested.

Sincerely yours,

Dale Zeller, Curriculum Director.

NEWS NOTES

"Dance Symposium"

For the second consecutive year, a Kansas Dance Symposium has been held. Inaugurated at Wichita last year and carried on this year by Orchesis, honorary dance organization, at Kansas State College, the symposium strives to bring together the students of the modern dance, giving them opportunity to exchange ideas about this ever-growing phase of physical education.

Schools represented for the all-day session Saturday, February 26, were: Wichita, Kansas State, Kansas University, and Washburn. During the morning session, the first three schools presented some of the technical points of their work, with K.U. giving part of a group dance, "Americana," which is still in preparation.

During the afternoon, Klara Sepmeier, young exponent of the modern dance, who is now teaching at the college of fine arts, in the University of Wichita, gave a recital of her own compositions, bringing the meeting to a close,

The symposium will be held again in Wichita next year for the third annual meeting.

"Baseball Training Camp"

A baseball training camp is being sponsored by the Wichita Public Schools under the direction of Strong Himman, Supervisor of Health and Physical Education. This camp, for Wichita boys of intermediate and senior high ages, will be held at High School East, starting April 4 and continuing for 7 weeks. It will give each boy at least fifteen hours of baseball fundamentals and play. Intermediate and Senior High boys will be instructed separately.

Virgil Barnes, former New York pitcher, will have active charge of the instruction. His staff will be composed of W.P.A. recreational leaders in the Department of Health and Physical Education of the Wichita Public Schools.

This educational venture will be a great help in diminishing the number of delinquent boys during the summer months. Many sport fans, in addition to the American Legion and Police Department have endorsed the program.

The intermediate and high schools will continue their intramural spring program of softball, track and field, tennis, golf, swimming, and baseball.

During the week of Feb. 14-18 a Posture Week for the entire Junior High School at McPherson was held under the direction of Miss Helen Hirni. During home room Monda a posture poem was read, then each following day a typed health slogan was given each student. The G.A.A. girls presented a health play, and in chapel Friday, the boy and girl with "Grade A" postures were presented. Also, a bright colored poster was placed